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Father's Day June 21: Father’s Day will be celebrated on Sunday, June 21. This happens to be just one day after

the summer solstice (June 20 at 5:44 P.M. Eastern Time), making it the first full day of the summer season and one of
the longest days of the year. Enjoy the extra sunlight! The first known Father’s Day service occurred at the Williams
Memorial Methodist Episcopal Church South in Fairmont, West Virginia, on July 5, 1908, thanks to the efforts of
Grace Golden Clayton. Mrs. Clayton had asked her pastor, Dr. R. Thomas Webb, if a Sunday service could be held to
honor fathers. https://www.almanac.com/content/when-fathers-day#

Dryer Vents: It is important that you clean your dyer vent annually. Please clean or have them cleaned and marked
with your unit number. Once done notify the office.

Pool Hours Extended: We have extended our pool hours. Social distancing is still needed at the pool from 9AM to
dusk. Please continue to keep our pool a pleasant place for all of our residents. Because of the reduction in capacity
as we fight COVID 19, we require that no guest be invited to the pool. Also please note the rules posted at the pool.
No food should be brought into the pool area.

Gym Opened: Our Gym is now opened for your convenience. Social distancing is required in the gym also. For this
reason, we have not opened the Basketball court. Basketball is not conducive to social distancing.

Dumpster/Recycling: We will be getting a new dumpster in June. While this doesn't sound exciting, it is offering a
savings opportunity for The Preserve. Instead of leasing the dumpster we will own it. Please wait for the compactor
to stop running when disposing trash. Throwing it into the dumpster while it is running causes the trash to land on
top of the compactor. Someone has to physically remove it from the top. Also note that plastic bags, garbage, and
food covered items are not recyclable. We want to be environmentally conscious. They will discontinue our
recycling program if violations continue. Items accepted for recycling are clearly posted.

Property Value: Despite the virus there has been a lot of condo sales at the Preserve. Property values are going up.

Opening Florida: Barbers, cosmetologist, nail specialists, facial specialist, hair braiders, hair wrappers and body
wrappers are allowed to reopen their businesses. These license holders are permitted to perform the barbering or
cosmetology services as authorized by their respective license or registration. https://www.wftv.com/news/local/hair-
salons-barber-shops-nail-salons-reopening-florida-heres-what-yvou-can-do/ASWA46 W ZIJFIZELO73MW4BR22E/
Time to get your style back!

The announcement by the state university system that campuses will reopen in the fall comes as phase one of the
governor’s reopening push hits full swing, with gyms, libraries and museums allowed to reopen.
https://www.staugustine.com/topics/coronavirus

The St. Augustine Amphitheater Box Office will reopen Thursday June 4 to assist those with refunds for postponed,
rescheduled or canceled events due to the COVID-19 health crisis. The Amphitheater Box Office will open from 10
am. to 6 pm. on Thursdays and Fridays. https://www.staugustine.com/topics/coronavirus

The St. Johns County Clerk of Circuit Court and Comptroller’s Office has resumed issuing marriage licenses and
processing passport applications. The public will be admitted by appointment only through the north entrance of the
St. Johns County Courthouse at 4010 Lewis Speedway in St. Augustine. All persons entering the courthouse must
practice social distancing. https://www.staugustine.com/topics/coronavirus




